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4 February 2024 
 

 
Polina Golberg 
Environmental Assessment Officer 

Department of Planning and Environment 
 
polina.golberg@dpie.nsw.gov.au 

 
Dear Polina, 
 

Springvale Coal Mine Water Treatment Project (SSD 7592) – Modification 11, 
Castlereagh Highway Lidsdale NSW 2790  
 
Reference is made to the abovementioned project and your request for comment for the 

proposed modification (Mod 11) to permit, during a Mount Piper Power Station Outage, the 
transfer of water from the Springvale Water Treatment Plant via the Coxs River Water Supply 
Pipeline to Thompsons Creek Reservoir, when water usage at the Power Station will be 

substantially reduced.  
 
Council considers the Environmental Assessment adequately highlights the relevant issues, 

and has no objection to the project subject to Council’s original conditions remaining on the 
consent. 
 

Please do not hesitate to contact the undersigned Monday to Friday on (02) 63549999, in 
Council's Building and Development Department should you have any queries in relation to 
this matter. 

 
 
Yours sincerely 

 

 
 
Lauren Stevens 

DEVELOPMENT PLANNER 
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